







CIRCULAR NO: 10-107
TO:

Department Heads

FROM:
Wayne Savoy, Superintendent

DATE:
February 10, 2010

SUBJECT:
Budget Issues

As you are likely aware, sales tax revenues are considerably below projections ($7.0 million) for the 2009-10 fiscal year.  The budget scenario has suggested some current changes in practices for the rest of this year and likely into 2010-11. 

Effective immediately:

· No in-parish meals will be funded by the school system.

· No inservice or meeting refreshments other than coffee or water will be allowed (except federally funded parental involvement gatherings).

· All overtime should be pre-approved by Assistant Superintendents/CFO.

· All out-of-state travel will be suspended effective July 1, 2010.  No Calcasieu Parish School Board check ( including all funding sources) will be used to fund out-of-state travel after July 1, 2010.
As new developments arise, staff will keep you informed.
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